
 

Administrative Services Committee Meeting 

Meeting Date:  

2024 – Marshal Charger 

Department: Central Services – Fleet Management 

Presenter: Ron Lampkin; Interim Central Services Director 

Caption: Motion to approve the purchase of one Dodge Police Charger at a total cost 

of $35,813 from Thomson Motor Center for the Richmond County Marshals 

Office. 

Background: The Richmond County Marshals Office is requesting the purchase of one 

Dodge Police Charger to replace asset #209087, 2009 Chevrolet Impala that 

meets the replacement criteria with the mileage of 132,929.  

The vendor, Thomson Motor Center, informed Fleet Management that the 

Dodge manufacturing would not release the new pursuit vehicle until early 

2025; however, the vendor has stock inventory of a 2023 Dodge Pursuit 

Charger available for purchase. The vendor requested a “Letter of Intent to 

Purchase” to hold the vehicle needed for the Richmond County Marshals 

Office. The LOI prioritizes Augusta Richmond County’s vehicle purchase 

and guarantee pricing. Once Commission has approved the order, Fleet 

Management will acquire the purchase order and submit to the vendor for 

securing the asset purchase. 

Analysis: The Procurement Department issued a LOI (Letter of Intent) to secure the 

purchase of one Dodge Police Charger at a total cost of $35,813.  

Financial Impact: Funding in the amount of $35,813 is available in the following SPLOST 8 

Public Safety Vehicles account: 

 330-03-1310/222-03-9004/54-22110 - $35,813 

Alternatives: (1) Approve (2) Do not approve 

Recommendation: Motion to approve the purchase of one Dodge Police Charger at a total cost 

of $35,813 from Thomson Motor Center for the Richmond County Marshals 

Office. 

Funds are available in 

the following accounts: 

330-03-1310/222-03-9004/54-22110  

 

REVIEWED AND 

APPROVED BY: 

N/A 

 


